
My Story on Breast Cancer  
 
Breast cancer has been a part of my life for as lon g as I 
can remember. It has affected my mother, both of my  
maternal aunts, my maternal grandmother, and a firs t 
cousin. In 1993, my aunt, was first diagnosed with breast 
cancer at the age of 32. Though I was only 8 at the  time of 
her diagnosis, I remember vividly the devastated lo ok and 
feeling my family had when she revealed that she ha d breast 
cancer. Each time we thought the cancer was in remi ssion, 
it reared its ugly head again. It went from one bre ast to 
the other, then to her brain. As a result, the tumo rs 
caused her to lose her eyesight. 
  
My aunt battled with this deadly disease for 8 stro ng 
years! Unfortunately it claimed her life when I was  a 16 
years old. Merely seven months after my aunt passed , with 
the pain of losing my aunt still fresh, breast canc er 
struck again. This time it was my grandmother.  
 
My grandmother chose to have a mastectomy thus keep ing her 
from radiation and chemotherapy. She now takes a pi ll daily 
and am happy to report that my grandmother is an el even 
year breast cancer survivor! However, recently the doctors 
found a mass on her kidney; it was cancer. She had one of 
her kidneys removed. But the testimony to her test is that 
she was cleared by her doctors on March 25, 2013.  
 
 
During my grandmother's journey, breast cancer popp ed into 
my family once again. On June 4, 2012, my mother wa s 
diagnosed. When the doctor walked in to give us the  results 
my heart skipped a few beats. This was our worst ni ghtmare. 
At the tender age of 48 my mom was going to have th e same 
fight her sister, my aunt went through. I was terri fied! 
  
In this same appointment we learned about genetic t esting. 
It never dawned on me that this could be linked to 
genetics. My mom was the first in the family to get  tested 
for the trait. When the results came back we found out that 
my mom does have the breast cancer trait. There is a 
possibility my sister and I could also carry the tr ait. The 
next step is for us to be tested to determine if we  have 
the trait. There is a 50/50 chance. 
 
In February 2013, my mom’s other sister, another au nt of 
mine, was diagnosed with breast cancer. Our pain an d agony 



is relived with yet another diagnosis of breast can cer. 
Luckily my mom and Aunt both were diagnosed in the early 
stages of Triple Negative Breast Cancer. My mom fou nd her 
lump during a self-breast exam and my aunts' was fo und 
through a mammogram.  
 
 
Because of my family’s journey with breast cancer t hat 
started in 1993, I have always wanted to be a part of the 
movement to find a cure for cancer. The chances of me 
finding a cure alone is very unlikely; however, uni ting and 
supporting researchers, survivors, and organization s who 
share my desire and passion to help with breast can cer 
awareness can definitely move mountains. Our collec tive 
work and support can bring awareness, education, an d save 
the lives of my family and countless others both pr esently 
and for generations to come. 
 


